Town of Mazomanie

Board Meeting

Minutes
October 9, 2012

1. Call to order/Proof of Posting. Chairman Fred Wolf called the meeting to order at  7:03pm. The meeting was published Oct 4, 2012 and posted Oct 5, 2012.  
2. Approval of September 11, 2012 meeting minutes. Motion to approve by Behringer. Second by Moore. Approved 4-0.
3. Approval of September, 2012 financial report.  Receipts in September were $2291.88 plus $18.68 interest on the tax account.  Disbursements were $24,247.48.  Total cash in the bank in both accounts is $258,810.33.  Motion to approve by Beuthin. Second by Moore. Approved 4-0.
4. Public Input – A resident from County Hwy Y brought up incessant ATV use on a property located next to hers.  She was unhappy with the amount of use, the impact on wildlife, the noise, etc.  Wolf would like to see this item on the agenda next month. 
5. Approval of site plan for36’X80’ outbuilding for Gorst Valley Hops on a 20 acre parcel at the corner of Cooke Rd and Dunlap Hollow Rd.  The Land Plan Commission approved the plan at their meeting on 10-1. The property is A-4. The managers of Gorst Valley proposed a 36X80 tension fabric barn for their Hops growing operation. Driveway onto Cooke Road. No plumbing, but there will be electric. Motion to approve by Behringer, second by Beuthin. Approved 4-0.

6. Approval of site plan for 26’X 6.5’ covered porch for Chris and Debbie Henrich, 10295 County Hwy Y. The Land Plan Commission approved the plan at their meeting on 10-1 but the Henrichs were instructed to show a refined plan to the board that included the distance from the porch to their property line and to mark the well on their site plan.  Motion to approve by Behringer, second by  Beuthin. Approved 4-0
7. Approval of site plan for an unattached structure for Timothy Larsen at 10299 County Hwy Y.  Larsen did not attend the Land Plan Commission meeting on 10-1.  This was probably the clerk’s fault in that she was unable to contact him and tell him to come.  Larsen was cited by Dane County Zoning for the construction of this structure and he has to get approval from the Town or he will get in more trouble.  Larsen did not attend the meeting.  Motion to table by Beuthin, second by Moore. Approved 4-0.  

8. Approval of Dane County Ordinance Amendments #12, 13 and 14, regarding adoption of the County Farmland Preservation Plan. The Land Plan Commission approved the amendments at their meeting on 10-1.  These ordinance amendments seem to be mostly housekeeping in nature.  The County farmland preservation plan needs to be in sync with the State plan and these amendments make that possible.

 Motion to approve by Beuthin, second by Moore. Approved 4-0.
9. Transfer site: update on brainstorming questions, needs, possible solutions with regards to future siting of the Transfer site.  Behringer has not yet been in contact with Rick Wipperfurth regarding possible use of land he owns at the corner of Hudson and 78 as a transfer site.  Barry Behringer (landowner of the current Transfer site) wanted to know if the Town was planning on moving the site. Board members explained that the Town is just researching options. Behringer is thinking about giving the Town the right of first refusal for the property.  Moore submitted the following report to the board:

SUMMARY OF TRANSFER SITE ISSUES   10/09/2012 
(based on discussions with Nichol Swenson -DNR Solid Waste Manager for Dane Co.)
I’ve read NR 502.07 (transfer facilities) many times but still have some unanswered questions.  Nichol Swenson didn’t feel comfortable answering specifics on the law and referred me to the Solid Waste lawyer for interpretation.  I haven’t called him yet.  Here’s what I know so far:

 

1) Transfer sites are low on the priority list of the Solid Waste Dept.  

2) If we bought the existing transfer site property, it wouldn’t be considered a “new” site.

3) If we move the site, it would be subject to a bunch of requirements that may include location, plan of operation…We may be exempt from some but will need to discuss this with the Solid Waste lawyer.

4) Location requirements (if we have to meet them) are: 

 -Not in a floodplain

 -Not within 250’ of a private water supply well, or 1200 feet of a public water well.

 -Not within 250’ of any navigable water.

 -Not within 100’ of land owned by someone else unless there is screening

 -Not within 1000’ of the nearest edge of right of way of a state highway, park, natural area

 -Not within 10,000 feet of an airport runway

5) Current transfer site is in the floodplain (2009). I don’t THINK this is a problem for us now because the site has existed since at least 1992 but I’m not sure.  502.04 (1) (a) says that you can’t operate a site if there is reasonable probability that it will cause a detrimental effect on surface water or ground water or significant adverse impact on wetlands. I don’t think this would be the case but probably open to interpretation.

6) We’re in violation for burning unless we have a DNR license as a wood burning facility, which we probably don’t.  And we likely couldn’t get one because the current site is in the floodplain where they aren’t allowed.  Only clean wood (no varnish or paint) is permitted to be burned, even with the license. 

7) Need to review how we collect and store used oil and other potentially hazardous materials.                                      
                                         RECOMMENDATIONS
1) Try to get a copy of the original license or permit from the DNR. Maria found an agreement with the Town of Vermont but not a license. Call Jack Connoly, head of the Solid Waste Program at 267-7574.  He may know if one exists, according to Nicol.

2) Need clarification from the Solid Waste lawyer about 502.07 (2), which is an exempt category that appears to say location isn’t an issue. Nicol agrees this is how it reads but neither of us believe it can be right. Also about flood plain issues for current site.

3) Call Dennis Mack (Nichol’s supervisor) to request someone be assigned to us to help us work through all the issues we have (questions about a potential new site, burning issues, waste oil and pesticide storage…)  My major concern about the storage of these items is in creating a hazardous condition if incompatible items are stored together.

10. Board Input.  Wolf reported that the clerk’s proposal to come into compliance with regards to accessibility was approved by the Government Accountability Board.  Fred has a conflict with the budget meeting on the 23rd and would like to reschedule the budget meeting for the 29th and if needed the 30th of October. We should review extended Transfer Site hours in November.  Wolf instructed Henn to change the lock at the site as it seems to be getting used when it is not open. Beuthin would like to put changing board meetings to Monday nights on the Nov agenda.
11. Approval of Disbursements.  Checks totaling $16966.06 have been written thus far and clerk Van Cleve will have to write 8 other checks during the month.  1 check for Exxon Mobile (bill has yet to arrive), 2 paychecks for Keith and 5 paychecks for the board.  Motion to approve by Beuthin,  second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
12. Confirm next meetings: Budget work meetings Oct 29 and (possibly) Oct 30.  Board Meeting November 13. Public Hearing (and board adoption) of budget November 20.
13. Adjourned at 8:45pm
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk

twnmazo@gmail.com
Published: October 4, 2012
Posted: October 5, 2012
